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Minutes of the May 10th, 2017 St. Louis Police Veterans’ Association

The 463rd meeting of the St. Louis Police Veterans was called to order at 11:32. President George Ratermann led
the membership in the Pledge of Allegiance. Chris Zarbo read the opening prayer.

All officers were present.

President Ratermann stated we had not received any new membership applications. He then introduced guest
speaker John Lamcyzk with Clear Captions. He spoke about a phone system for the hearing impaired which is ADA
approved. He told the membership how they could qualify for a system at no charge.

President Ratermann then introduced our other speaker, St. Louis County Prosecutor Robert McCulloch. He spoke
to the membership about some of the new Missouri State gun laws. Open carry, conceal to carry, who can carry,
who cannot and stand your ground.

Secretary’s Report: A motion was made by Jim Wurn, seconded by Wil Grove to accept the minutes as printed.
Motion passed on a voice vote.

Treasurer’s Report: Treasurer Terry Shoemaker gave his monthly report a said he had copies of the bank
statements if anyone would like to see them. A motion was made by Herman Ubben, seconded by Dick Buehler to
accept the treasurer’s. Motion passed on a voice vote.

President Ratermann advised that the following members had passed away Francis George “Mac” McDermott,
Terry Manning and Larry Frie. Also, Jeff Roorda, business manager for SLPOA, his mother passed away.

Old Business: None

New Business: None

Mr. Pona stated we had 111 members and guest in attendance. Fifteen prizes were awards.

A motion was made by Ralph Harper, seconded by Greg Owens to adjourn. Motion passed on a voice vote. The
meeting adjourned at 12:13 PM










